
Dear St John’s families,

Well the weather has certainly turned to Autumn. We are keen to get the 
children outside at every opportunity and so we ask you make sure they 
come in with a coat each day.

It is with great sadness that one of our St John’s family is flying the nest. Our 
much loved Miss Nejla is moving on in her career. Whilst we are very sad to 
see her go we are also very proud of her. Her last day will be 19th October 
and I am sure you will join me in wishing her the very best. 

We also have exciting news, Mrs Bell has given birth to her baby boy. Both 
are doing well and I am sure we will get a visit soon
 
In this week’s newsletter we have updates on homework for you and also our 
overview for the term so that you can see what your child is learning. The 
next page of this newsletter contains links as to how to find all of this on the 
website.

The term is becoming increasingly busy and we ask that you keep your eyes 
of the Key Dates which are on this page and also for letters we are sending 
out. There will be one for the Year 3 families about Harvest and also early 
next week one about the Update on Learning meetings (Parent’s evening). 

Thank you for all the wonderful ideas for our school family names. As 
Harvest approaches we are including a letter about who we are supporting 
and there is also more information in here.

I hope you have a lovely weekend,

In Love and Respect

Headteacher
Mrs Samantha Da Costa
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Together
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Attendance this week = 94.69%

Wednesday 6th October
Harvest lead by Year 3 in church - 
Year 3 parents only invited. 

Wednesday 13th October
Year 3 classes visit to the police 
station. Volunteers required in the 
afternoon. Please contact the school 
office if you can help.

Wednesday 13th October 
Year 4 Retreat Day - held in school.

Monday 18th October
Year 4 Collective Worship with 
parents.

Tuesday 19th and Thursday 21st 
October 
Update on Learning - Virtual - 
Times to be confirmed. An 
opportunity to meet with the class 
teacher.

25th to 29th October
Half Term Holiday.

Tuesday 2nd November 
Parent Forum 7.30pm - virtual.

Friday 19th November 
Bag 2 School - supporting the 
Friends.

Key Dates

Friday,  1st October 2021

Meet the lost property hamper.
Please pop into the porch to look for lost items. The Property hamper will be emptied every 
week on a Monday at lunchtime, so if you discover something missing over the weekend, 
please check by Monday morning.

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0ByWTKigPY8GgbFRDZF92YzkzMVk?usp=sharing


Homework and Curriculum

Meet the Teacher Videos
For families who could not attend the live session here are links:
Reception
Year 1
Year 2
Year 3 - to follow
Year 4 
Year 5 - A powerpoint

https://watfordstjohns.org/info-for-parents/communication/

The teachers have been hard at work and we are excited to share with you our 
homework/home learning activities.
For each class you will find a homework grid here:

This has a range of activities for the children to do. You can choose which ones you like 
and complete them in any order. Information about how to share the work is included 
on the grid. We have selected a range of tasks to support the children’s learning in 
many ways.

KIRFs - Key Instant Recall Facts - These are important maths facts to learn. As you 
move up the colours the facts get harder. 
You will will find these here:
https://watfordstjohns.org/info-for-parents/communication/

Underneath the KIRFs you will find key words to learn to spell.

Termly Overviews:
To help our families know what their children are learning in class we have created 
overviews which you will find here:

https://watfordstjohns.org/info-for-parents/curriculum/

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1A7Ru3F9-HRPICHS5ghvQaKDhuekiEUmr/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1efx6iHdHyFGtTqXy-gYo_LEHz1msDPqw/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CLFHCmsfbjSmeKkhtZfFviYAtjYeTC_k/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jSh0ldAUKtXyVAZvMaKbEE3N5at8e6EG/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wzKSEVgfVNMBmMtusmsRWp6Eu4mN_VA0/view?usp=sharing
https://watfordstjohns.org/info-for-parents/communication/
https://watfordstjohns.org/info-for-parents/communication/
https://watfordstjohns.org/info-for-parents/curriculum/


School Life
We have been very busy mathematicians in Year 2 Aqueous class this week! We explored the number system 
to show the difference between numbers involving ones and when we need to exchange for a ten. We also 
explored rules, called "generalisations" about what happens when we add two odd numbers together, what 
happens when we add two even numbers together and what happens if you add an odd and an even number 
together. Ask your children about this to see if they can remember them. In P.E., Shenay showed excellent 
core strength and stability and held this "boat" stretch for 30 seconds! 

Reception have enjoyed exploring their busy finger morning activities this week. 
We have been busy building with lego and exploring the home corner too. 

Year 2 Terra class have been looking at place value in maths and have been 
making games using our 10's and 1's. In computing, we have been looking at 
making a background for our very own space adventure game.

Year 4 Solar class have been using the picture book 'The Great Kapok Tree' by Lynne Cherry. They have 
gathered information, created mind maps and wrote information texts on the importance of the bio-diversity 
and ecology of rainforests. They also read the poem 'For Forest' by Grace Nichols and performed and 
acted out the poem. In History they worked in pairs and investigated the bronze and Iron age settlements. 
They made deductions  about what they might have been found if two local hills were excavated.



Bishop’s Harvest Appeal



FREE gardening equipment for your school

For every £10 you spend (in store or online) at Morrisons, you’ll get a Grow 

Token to help your school get everything they need to get growing. Download 

the MyMorrisons app today to start collecting Grow Tokens and choose the 

school you’d like to donate them to.

We will be able to exchange their Grow Tokens for FREE gardening equipment to 

get kids growing.

We are registered please choose us in the APP.



Parent Information

School Milk

If your child is over 
the age of 5 and you 
want to register them 
for school milk. 
Please use this link.

Online Safety
For e-safety support and advice please click on this link Please 
click on the links below for more information on e-safety.
Think you know 
Disney Wild 
About Safety
Smartie The Penguin
Childnet Safety Internet
A useful guide to apps to help keep your child safe online

Google Classroom accounts for Update on Learning sessions
This year’s Update on Learning on 19th and 21st October will be a virtual event taking place on Google 
Meets. Please ensure that you are able to access your child's school google account in preparation for 
this event. Please be aware that you will require access to your child’s Google account to access Update 
on Learning and you will not be able to access the meeting  via your personal email account.

Reception families, will receive an email with login details together with instruction on how to access 
Google Classroom.

Year 1-5 families, Please complete the following Google Form, if you are unable to access your child’s 
Google Classroom and email account.

Some of our displays in school

https://www.coolmilk.com/parents/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/
https://disneywildaboutsafety.com/kids/games/
https://disneywildaboutsafety.com/kids/games/
https://www.childnet.com/resources/smartie-the-penguin
http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers
http://www.saferinternet.org.uk/
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1Mv4VWHUZtHnMI4w2wG_I9QPiiMG2X6tV
https://forms.gle/Z4wGv5jNtXmLg1Ns5


After School Clubs

For clubs run by external providers - please book directly with them. See the flyers below.

Clubs run by School staff

We have a selection of school clubs run voluntarily by school staff. Lunchtime clubs do not need to be 
pre-booked and the children make their own choice on the day whether to attend. 
Y4/5 Chess Club after school on Thursdays does need to be booked through the school office. 
Mondays Y4/5 Library
Tuesdays Y1 Art Club
Wednesdays Y4/5 Speed stacking
Thursdays Y3 Makaton
Fridays Y2 Computing

Y4/5 Book Club



Online Safety Update



Friends of St John’s Primary School


